


Letter from
the President

w w w . t o l e d o o l d w e s t e n d . c o m

by Jeni Belt
      Spring has finally arrived.  We’ve 
changed our clocks and changed our 
wardrobes.  Change is constant and in-
evitable in life, including the life of an 
organization.  An organization’s ability 
to evolve to address pressing issues and 
maintain relevance is vital to its long-
term effectiveness.  
      Our Association has determined to 
change the format of our monthly meet-
ings in an effort to engage more neigh-
bors.  Committee reports will be distrib-
uted so meeting time can be used to take 
a deeper dive into the topic at hand.  The 
changes in format also include a change 
in location.  We will rotate locations be-
tween homes in the neighborhood and 
public spaces.  I’m pleased to report that 
this change led to 4 neighbors attend-
ing their first meeting, one of whom had 
lived in the neighborhood for 40 + years.  
Meeting locations will be announced in 
the newsletter, on the website, via email, 
and social media and host homes will 
feature signage to help us find our way.  
     The change in meeting format is part 
of the 2019-2021 Strategic Plan devel-
oped by the OWEA.  The Plan includes 3 
areas of focus:  1) Increase Engagement 
of Neighbors as Active Participants; 2) 
Market the Neighborhood Internally 
and Externally, and 3) Increase Preser-
vation Efforts.  Each of these goals has 
several implementation steps designed 
to move us towards the goal.  The Plan 
was introduced during our March meet-

Tuesday, April 9, 2019O.W.E. Executive Board Meeting6 p.m. at Deb Kienzle’s Home2238 Scottwood Ave.
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       Nearly 80 neighbors showed up 
for OWENI’s community forum, “On 
Distrust Between Law Enforcement 
and the Community. ” We had a tactful, 
productive conversation, and walked 
away with some practical steps that 
can be taken to mitigate distrust on 
both sides of the conversation! Thanks 
to everyone involved in making this 
event a success, including our panel-
ists, the Toledo Police Department, the 
Kent Branch Library, and all of our won-
derful neighbors that joined the con-
versation. OWENI will be holding the 
second step in our strategic planning 
initiative on April 16th, beginning at 
6pm at the Kent Branch Library. We 
look forward to seeing you there!

ing and Goal #1 discussed in depth.  Next 
month’s meeting will focus on Goal #3 
and will be coupled with a presentation 
from Habitat for Humanity on their home 
repair program and potential partner-
ship with OWEA to help our neighbors. 
      Our Entrepreneurship Committee 
has changed its name to better reflect 
its purpose.  The Old West End Business 
Networking Group meets monthly and 
is working to help promote local busi-
nesses and link people to needed ser-
vices.  To that end, they are updating 
the business directory and developing a 
neighborhood directory.  
      The Mardi Gras of the North (a/k/a 
FESTIVAL) is just 2 months away and 
we are knee deep in planning this year’s 
event.  A picnic at Macelwane, spon-
sored by OWEA, will mark the end of 
this year’s Festival, Sunday, June 2, from 
5-8 p.m.  We hope to engage neighbors 
who historically have not attended or 
participated in Festival.  We need volun-
teers for this event, as well as house tours 
and beer garden.  Register to volunteer 
at http://www.toledooldwestend.com/
volunteer-at-festival  to sign up.  
      Our next meeting takes place April 
16 at 7:30 p.m. at Sara Haynes and 
Dan Schmitt’s house, 2528 Glenwood.  
Hope to see you there! 

      Our security company, I.D.E.R, contin-
ues to offer a great value to our neigh-
borhood, including vacation checks and 
nighttime patrols.
      A helpful security tip of the month: 
Check your smoke alarm batteries this 
spring! A CPSC study by C. Smith showed 
that 55% of smoke alarm failures in field 
were due to lack of power, so make sure 
yours are more than decorative elements 
by checking the batteries at least once a year.
      Did you know we offer a discounted 
rates of $15 per month to neighbors who 
rent? Pay for a year in advance and you 
get 1 month free! Join the 70+ house-
holds, businesses, and organizations that 
support our security efforts!

      For information check our website:  

www.oldwestendsecurity.com
 It’s easier than ever to show your support 
and help keep our neighborhood safe! 

Resident Manager

(419) 902-0982

Preservation Committee
      The next meeting is Monday, April 
8 at 7 pm, Kent Branch Library. Contact 
Shawn Kellerbauer 419-340-4809 for 
further details.

Old West End
Business Network Group

(Formally known as the
Entrepreneurship Committee)

   The Old West End Business Network-
ing Group will meet April 17, 2019 
at the home of Judy Stone, at 2428 
Scottwood. Join us to solidify our mar-
keting for the Autumn Market and re-
view the results of our directory survey. 
We look forward to seeing you!

Agnes Reynolds Jackson 
Arboretum 2019

Robinwood @ Delaware

Arboretum Work Day
Saturday, April 20th

9am - noon
Food Provided!!!

      The ARJA had it’s yearly planning meet-
ing last month and set the schedule for 
the work days, concerts and projects for 
the park in 2019. 

NEW
LOCATION



UPCOMING WOWE MEETINGS

6:30 POTLUCK                7:00 MEETING

FIRST WEDNESDAY OF EACH MONTH

All neighbors are welcome!

WOWE Officers: 
Carol Kutsche,  Toni Moore  
&  Tammy Michalak

www.womenoftheoldwestend.com

 

BANCROFT STREET
& THE STREET SIGNS

      On March 7, District 4 Councilwoman, 
Yvonne Harper arranged a meeting with 
the Mayor and Paul Rasmusson, Dir. of 
Public Service to discuss the on-going  
issue of Bancroft.  The Beautification 
Committee has been addressing several 
issues with regard to the reconstruction 
of Bancroft for 6 years and asked for 
Yvonne’s help.   For those of you who do 
not know or remember this, there were 
two traffic lights at Scottwood and at 
Parkwood.  With Bancroft’s reconstruc-
tion, the Engineering Dept., Transpor-
tation Dept., Landscape Architects and 
the newly formed Bancroft Beautifica-
tion Committee met to discuss the is-
sues of reconstruction, including trees 
and lighting, etc.  In one of those meet-
ings we were informed that the Traffic 
Lights were being removed.  WHY? We 
were told that a traffic study of Bancroft 
had been done and the traffic now trav-
eling Bancroft did not warrant a traffic 
light.  Nor would there be another traf-
fic light on Bancroft. The committee was 
not happy about this.   We asked many 
questions and also asked to revisit this 
issue after the Bancroft reconstruction 
was completed.  We were told then, that 
another traffic study would need to be 
done.  Remember, Bancroft was closed 
at the I-475 Bridge for reconstruction 
and then Monroe St. was closed a little 

later within months of the Bancroft re-
construction.   It took a while to get this 
study done and several of the questions 
that we asked of the study were never 
addressed.  One being that during the 
reconstruction there was an “on the 
spot” design change for the corners....
which for those of you who walk the 
neighborhood know.... the ADA ramps 
do not lead down to Bancroft but to the 
side street which also lengthened the 
width of Bancroft. 
      Also, we now have a “line of sight” 
problem on Scottwood at Bancroft be-
cause of the new parking area next to 
Ann Manor.   
      The Stop Signs were not a perfect 
solution but allowed for the slowing 
of traffic. Remember, there is no traffic 
light between Monroe St. and Colling-
wood . . . which made for a very nice race 
track.  Also, there are issues for pedes-
trians trying to cross Bancroft as well.  
These issue’s and others were brought 
up at the meeting with the Mayor and 
Mr. Rasmusson.   Mr. Rasmusson said 
he would look into this situation to see 
how it could be remedied.  Another 
meeting is being rescheduled as of the 
writing of this newsletter.  Stay tuned..... 
      And, by the way, when we first sat 
down with the city people to discuss 
Bancroft’s reconstruction, we were also 
informed that a “roundabout” was slat-
ed for the I-475 Bancroft exit at Glen-
wood!  This of course did not happen. 

PEREGRINE FALCON’S
SPRING ACTIVITY

      Four Peregrine falcon eggs were re-
cently spotted in a nest on the “falcon 
cam” in the Wood County Courthouse 
Clock Tower. 
      Go online to 

www.bgsu.edu/falconcam.html 
   The eggs are expected to hatch in mid 
April. 

COMMONS PARK
      It’s Spring!!!  We had our first workday 
in the park and want to thank all who 
came out to help on a 22 degree morn-
ing.  It got a little warmer later . . . but not 
much.  Thanks so much to
      Paul Swartz & Brian Miller who re-
moved all the Christmas Lights from the 
trees and also helped to prune a few rose 
bushes.  Thank you Tammy Michalak, Car-
ol Kutsche, Shirley Johnson, Toni Moore, 
Dave Neuendorff, Mike McMahon, Ken 
Shumacker, Dave Moore and our ever 
present Jim Logan.
      The Commons is now ready for mulch 
and edging.  We are getting the Com-
mons ready for Festival and the neigh-
borhood.

    Next Commons Park Workdays:

Saturday, April 27th, 9:00a
and

Saturday, May 18th, 9:00a
 On this Saturday we will be planting 
30 flats of flowers.  If you have time to 

help us...it would be most appreciated.  
Please call Toni Moore to say you are 

willing to help.  419-360-2151

      WOWE and Westmoreland will parten-
er a walking tour event of our two neigh-
borhoods on two separate weekends 
this fall.  Robyn Hage of Westmoreland 
(she has written a wonderful book about 
Westmoreland & Peter Navarre) asked to 
speak with WOWE about a collaboration 
regarding our historic neighborhoods.  
WOWE will fine tune our “Walk” and keep 
you posted.  It was agreed that we would 
both publicize each other events.

Please join us and learn how WOWE is 

making a difference for our neighborhood

April 3,                               
 Geralyn Brock	

                               
                          3 Tremain

May 1st,                             
   Linda Lieto

                              
                    529 Virginia

June 5th,                         Carol Kutsche

                              
           2483 Scottwood 

July 3rd,                    Tammy Michalak

                              
           2056 Scottwood



CINDY CHAMPER

FULL TIME REALTOR®

E-MAIL: cynthiachamper@howardhanna.com

Cell:    419/350-0477

Office: 419/535-0011 2460 N. Reynolds Rd., Toledo, OH 43615

“Serving Toledo, Northwest Ohio, and wherever your real estate needs take us.”

Real Estate Services

Phone: 419-476-3246                         Cell: 419-277-4477
                                                            Fax: 419-476-4477

Guaranteed Drywall
Drywall • Plaster • Dryvit

Hang & Finish • All Textures
40 Years Experience

Insured

Larry Kosakowski                                 4029 Sampson
                                                        Toledo, Ohio 43612

Your Local Branch in the Old West End!

Jason L. Ridley

Branch Manager Old West End

KeyBank
3031 Collingwood Blvd.

Toledo, OH 43610

phone: 419-469-1612

fax: 419-255-4079

Jason_L_Ridley@Keybank.com

We LOVE irresistible  products. From smiling skin  care to colorful cosmetics,  Mary Kay offers products  women love, and I can help  you find your new favorites!   
Contact me  
to discover more.

Lynda Lieto
Independent Sr. Sales Directorwww.marykay.com/lieto419.244.1753 / 346.0952

Advertise in The Historic Times! 

Classified Ads - 2 Line Classified Ad (20 wds) for $10                                                       3 Line Classified Ad (30 wds) for $15        

All copy is due the 15th of each month. Email your ad information 
to:  killenden@sfcgraphics.com  or mail to:   
2702 Parkwood Ave., Toledo, Ohio 43610   419-367-9155  
Discounts Available for Multiple Months!

Business Card Ads $50 per month (3.5” x 2”)

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS


